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As your District Governor, I want to thank the entire District for your support 

and your intense loyalty in making clubs stronger and serving your 

communities. My wife and partner in Service Lion Gail thanks you as well for 

your support and kindness extended when we visited the clubs and District 

events. 

The MD22 convention was a success and the Wyndam Hotel offered a nice 

venue for the event. International President Bob Corlew and his wife Lion 

Dianne attended for the entire convention. This was a great opportunity to 

hear from them both about their experience traveling and their perspective 

on how Lions are doing with service to their communities. Their comments 

were informative and encouraging. 

Lion Gail and I had the honor to escort in a team for the Special Olympics 

opening ceremony on June 9th. The Lions of 22D were recognized for their 

support of the Special Olympics. What a proud moment to be a Lion! 

On June 10th the Leadership training school was held on the campus of the 

Delaware State University. Thank you to all of the Lions who were instructors 

this year. It requires a lot of personal time to prepare for this day. Also, thank 

you to all of the Lions of 22D who attended. Our newly elected officers for 

2017-2018 are enthusiastic about their roles. 

I hope everyone shows the same support and kindness extended to me and 

Lion Gail to our incoming District Governor, DGE Charles Taylor and his 

partner in Service Lion Kathleen of the Harrington Lions Club. DGE Charles 

has been hard at work preparing for his year and a great year it will be. My 

congratulations and best wishes to DGE Charles and Lion Kathleen. 

First Lady Gail and I are looking forward to attending the 100th celebration of 

Lions at the International Convention in Chicago. 

Thank you again. It has been a wonderful experience and an honor to be your 

District Governor. 

Respectfully, 

District Governor Glenn 



 

 

Moving Forward to Score                                                

 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 

 The new year is coming fast; this past year was filled with a multitude of learning experiences to 

prepare me for my upcoming duties. 

 

From May 15 -18, the Multiple 22 District Convention was held in Gettysburg, PA at the Wyndam 

Hotel. There were district and multi-district meetings along with informative seminars. Lots of 

food, fun and fellowship occurred during this event! 

 

At the convention, I was elected to be your District Governor for 2017 through 2018. What a great 

honor this is to work with a tremendous bunch of Lions, Lioness and Leos of District 22-D. John 

Burris was elected to First Vice District Governor (FVDG) and will be a great asset to the district 

and my cabinet. My only wish is that more Lions from our district were in attendance at the     

convention to meet other Lions. 

 

On June 3, 2017, Lions from 22-D went to an orientation for LVRF. Our district contributes gen-

erously to this cause. Thank you to Rodney and Sue Timmons for graciously holding this event at 

their home, and a big thank you as well to PDG Karl Gude for being Chairman. It was a wonderful 

event! 

 

Leadership school was held on June 10th at DSU. There were about 60 to 70 Lions present to 

learn. My class consisted of Region and Zone. The great turnout led to some intriguing and       

stimulating discussions. Thank you to GLT Tee Bell for setting up the building at DSU, so we can 

have a place to hold it. Thank you to DG Glenn Williams and FVDG John Burris for their           

assistance. 

 

I wish to thank District 22-D for being so selfless and motivated to assist others. Thank you for 

making DG Glenn’s year a memorable one. 

 

Blessings to All, 

DGE Charles Taylor 
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District Governor Elect 

POWER OF SERVICE 

MOVING FORWARD……..Please Save these Dates 
 

July 18, 2017 ~ Banner Transfer (invitation on pg 25) 

August 13, 2017 ~ 1st Cabinet Meeting (Farmington Firehall) 

August 23, 2017 ~ District Kick-Off  (PSTM Dinner) 



 

 

DISTRICT EVENTS 2016-2017 
   

  

Blue/Gold Football Game         June 17, 2017       U of D   

LCI Convention                          June 30-July 4, 2017                      Chicago, IL   

Having the Courage 

Greetings Fellow Lions, 

 

Well fellow Lions, the District ended on a very positive note in many  ways.  So 

let us count the ways in which our District has come out on top.  The biggest is 

that the membership is at 1250 or above; which has not been seen in a few 

years.  Then there is the new Branch Club that was started, with the help of the 

members of the Claymont Lions Club.  But, we cannot forget the true reason we 

are all Lions and that is to serve the people of our communities.  That being 

said, the clubs in our District have raised countless funds to help the people 

throughout the state to have a better life for their families.  We also cannot for-

get the long hours the members of the clubs have given to support the numer-

ous projects that our District is able to do for others. 
 

We are getting ready for our new District Governor, Charlie Taylor.  I know he is 

going to have a great year coming up! He will be working with the clubs in the 

District to grow them, as well as grow the projects that we all are able to com-

plete throughout the year.  This has been self evident in the past 

year as he has worked with District Governor Gle(nn). 

FVDGE John Burris 
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First Vice District Governor Elect 

POWER OF SERVICE 

      

Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                      (Corrections/changes are in color) 

 

Pg 19 & 33      PDG Bob Daniels   new e-mail       lionbobd13795@gmail.com  

mailto:lionbobd13795@gmail.com
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The Lord Baltimore Lions Club has made its’ mark in many, many ways over the years.  A lot of 

the things we do are personal and intangible in the form of money, gifts or services.  

 The Centennial Legacy Project items are ones that will be used by school children and adults for 

years to come.  Lions Janet and Jack Bauer and KL John Monahan and others have, through the 

LBLC and DLF,  purchased great looking benches for the Lord Baltimore Elementary and the 

Clayton Elementary Schools.  On May 23rd, the benches were dedicated at the Lord Baltimore 

Elementary School.  (picture below) 

 On May 22, after about a year of planning, Frederica Spring Creek Lions  have placed a new 

Centennial sign  near the Frederica Pizza and Pasta House. This sign is at the North entrance to 

town. We have also replaced our sign by LF East Elementary School  with a Centennial sign, at 

the West entrance to town. 



 

 

Obituaries 
 

     Lion Jack Luzzi  of the Lewes Lions Club  passed away on May 11th. 

    Lion Thomas J. Boyle of the  Brookside Lions Club passed away on May 25th. 

     Lion Bill Preston of the Milton Lions Club passed away on June 5th. 
  

2017 USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum 
Leadership with Imagination 

Service with Creativity 
September 21-23, 2017            Portland, Oregon 
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Clayton Lions Club has placed two benches at the local ball fields: one at the Little Lass field and 

one at the Little League field as a Legacy project. Dedication of the benches was held on Friday 

June 9th. 
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Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels  

 Ralph Schieferstein & Kirt Krebs 

Lion Mel Nace of the Capital City Lions 

received a Presidential Leadership 

Medal from International President 

Robert Corlew. 

Lion Kathy Plumley of the Lord 

Baltimore Lions received a Presidential  

Medal from International President 

Robert Corlew. 

International President Robert Corlew and 

Lion Diane entered the Banquet carrying a 

Lions Centennial Torch. 

PDG Ken Chew of the Claymont Lions 

received a Presidential  Medal from 

International President Robert Corlew. 



 

 

Pictures courtesy of  Bob Daniels  &  Ralph Schieferstein 
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CS Gail Krebs, CT Dick 

Gackenbach and AA Ron 

Pierson all received a 

Presidential Certificate of 

Appreciation from 

International President Bob 

Corlew. 

Lion Delores Springer from the Milton 

Lions was the winner of the 

ROARING LIONS Speakoff this 

year. 

You just never know what 

the Chairman of our 

District meeting will be 

wearing??  

The suit was presented 

to PDG Dave Jones by DG 

Glenn.      

 Not sure where the hat 

and nose came from?? 
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Pictures  courtesy of Bob Daniels & Ralph Schieferstein 

Pictured above are the 22D Leaders for 2017/2018 

Left to right; FVDGE John Burris, CT Jim Baaden, CS Helen Friend, DGE Charles 

Taylor, First Lady Kathleen Taylor, and AA Cathy Draper 

Lion Melissa Clink accepted the 

TOP DOG Award from 

Leaderdog for the Dewey Beach 

Lions. 

Lion Cheri Bragg received the  

LVRF Knights of the Blind 

Pyramid from her husband 

Clyde. 

Bulletin Editor, Sheila Schieferstein 

received a District Governors 

Appreciation Award from DG Glenn 

Williams. 
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Pictures  courtesy of 

 Bob Daniels 

About 70 lions attended the Leadership School 

on June 10th at Delaware State University.  

Here are some pictures from the day. 

Waiting for classes  

to begin! 

Future or present Presidents?? 

Instructors  for the day were, from left 

to right: Lions Charles Taylor, Ed 

Springer, Glenn Williams, Janet Bauer, 

John Burris, Gail Krebs, Ed Springer,  Lee 

Bird, Charles Covington, Cheryl Jones and 

Bob Jones. 

Absent from photo were, Lions Bruce 

Marvel, Dick Gackenbach, Helen Friend & 

Mary Lee Phillips. 
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Pictures  courtesy of 

 Bob Daniels 

June 15th was Lions Day at Legislative 

Hall!  The Lions of Delaware were 

recognized by having a resolution 

presented in both the State House of 

Representatives sponsored by  

Representative Bryon Short  and the 

State Senate, sponsored by  Senator 

Cathy Cloutier. Approximately 25 Lions 

from 22D attended. The cabinet was 

present and seated on the floor of the 

House of Representatives along with DGE 

Charles Taylor, FVDGE John Burris and 

First Lady Gail Williams. The resolution 

was read first in the House of 

Representatives. DG Glenn gave comments 

about the Centennial celebration and 

spoke about what Lions do to serve their 

communities. The group was then taken to 

the Senate where the resolution was 

presented. A group picture was taken of 

those in attendance with Representative 

Bryon Short and Senator Cathy Cloutier, 

who are both members of the Claymont 

Lions Club.  



 

 

Clayton Lions 
 

 FVDGE John Burris, shown at the right, is  putting together one of the 

benches our club has placed at the Little League field. 

Two Clayton Lions members, pictured on the left, are 

unloading food at the food bank.. The club  collects 

food every month for the food bank. 

Four of our members attended the MD 22 Convention. 

A member of our club, SVDG John Burris was elected 

to be FVDG on July 1, 2017 at the Convention. 

The club presented a scholarship to a senior, Colby Atkinson at Smyrna High 

School. 

Brookside Lions 
 

Brookside Lions continue to park cars at graduations held at the University of Delaware. President  Dave 

and Past President Ronnie helped at Opening Eyes at the Special Olympics Summer games.  Secretary Linda 

attended the leadership training in Dover. 

Our new officers were installed at our dinner meeting this month. 

We provided a power lift chair to a disabled veteran and food to a family in need. 

We want to congratulate DG Glenn and his cabinet for a successful year and want to wish DGE Charles and 

his cabinet much success in the coming year. 
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Wilmington Gateway Lions 
 
 

Some members of The Wilmington Gateway Lions Club assisted Wilmington 

Manor Lions Club on May 20th with serving lunch at their program on Armed 

Forces Day at Victory Christian Fellowship Church.  (picture at right) 
 

As part of our Centennial Project, the gym-

nasium of the Wilmington PAL Center was 

painted by Lions Mack and Geraldine Coch-

ran, Jim Minnich, Ned Brown and his 

brother-in-law, Milton, Doris Broadwater 

and PID Ted Reiver from Talleyville-

Naamans Lions Club.  
 

Children's books were also donated to the 

After School Care Program. 

Club Happenings 



 

 

Harrington  Lions 

 
 

Some of our members worked the Chicken Bar B Q at Greenwood on JUNE 4. 

Harrington Lions held a Yard sale on June 10 at the Harrington Moose. Thank you to all who bought from 

our sale.  

June 12 was our regular monthly meeting and Awards night with District Governor, Glenn and Gail Williams 

attending.  Our new King Lion, Gene Gallo, was also installed. 

Talleyville- Naamans Lions 

 
 

Members of our club volunteered at the Special Olympics Opening Eyes. One of our members helped the 

Wilmington Gateway Lions Club's painting project at the PAL Center. We look forward to attending the 

Blue-Gold Football game. 

Lord Baltimore Lions 
 

May 23 at Lord Baltimore Elem we dedicated the first playground benches as part of our LBLC Legacy pro-

ject.  (see picture on page 5) 

LBLC awarded three $1500 scholarships to the following graduates of Indian River High School; Skyler 

Hudson, Paige Troublefield and David Clark. The winners along with their parents will be invited as our 

guests to a future club dinner meeting.  

Don’t forget our annual Lions Yard and Bake Sale on June 17th from 7AM-Noon at LB Elem. School. 

Bellefonte Branch of Claymont Lions 
 

Saturday, June 10th the Claymont Lions and their Bellefonte 

Branch club gathered together to participate in Claymont's 

Green Day. The Lions worked hand-in-hand with community 

members to help 

clean up the 

streets of the 

various neighbor-

hoods in Claymont 

and spent several hours engaged in positive and fun direct ser-

vice. 

Special thanks to Claymont Lion Matthew Yoder for helping to 

organize the entire day's activities and also thanks  to soon to 

be inducted Bellefonte Branch member Shirley Ibrahimovic for 

organizing the clean-up around the Knollwood Community Center. 

Where there's a need, there's a Lion - and we are all proud of your service that day! 
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Club Happenings 



 

 

Glasgow Lions 

 

On May 2 we held our annual scholarship night. Both our recipients, 

Ashley Grinnell of Glasgow and Julie Clark of Hodgson Vo-tech and 

their families were present. Both plan to attend the University of 

Delaware. Ashley is looking forward to a career in medicine and 

Julie plans to pursue a career in teaching. Each was the recipient of 

a $1000 scholarship from the Glasgow Lions. 

Our Texas Roadhouse Fundraiser had a low turnout again. We sold 

88 car raffle tickets for $148 and we received two donations of 

$20 and $25. We also received a gift basket to be raffled off. 

We have two new Lions that recently joined our club, Elizabeth “Liz” Kelleher and Elaine Eiker. 

We held our adopt-a-highway cleanup on Saturday, April 8. We had 7 lions helping and completed the 2 

mile stretch in about 2 hours. We collected 13 bags of trash, a dollar bill, and a few car parts.  

Wilmington Manor Lions 

 

On June 1st we held our dinner meeting and the installation of our new officers! 

On June 8th we coordinated a Pizza Party for the Special Olympics athletes as they arrived to start their 

big Summer Games Competition!  

We have recently done eye screening at the Delaware Children’s Museum. 

We continue working on a Food Drive for one of our local churches. 

Milton Lions 
 

PDG Mike Mock received a Silver Centennial pin for membership achievement. 

Our club made a Donation of $250 to the Town of Milton Concert account .  

We had a successful year in eye screening. 

Our new officers were installed on June 12th  and Lion Dave Johnson (pictured here) was            

presented our Lion of the Year Award. 

Rehoboth Lions 
 

We are still waiting for delivery of our 2017 Rehoboth Beach Telephone Directory from the printer, and 

will bag and deliver them when they arrive.  

We hope to have the winner of our annual scholarship award from Cape Henlopen High School attend the 

June dinner meeting.  

We screened eyes on May 11 at the Cape Henlopen Senior Center. There were 16 seniors screened, 7 

passed and 9 were referred. 

We continue selling Car raffle tickets. 
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Club Happenings 
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Millsboro Lions  

 

The annual installation of officers was held on June 13 in Georgetown.   Millsboro Club is in its 77th year 

of serving the Millsboro area.  During the meeting, Mitchell Rogers received the prestigious Melvin Jones 

Fellowship - which is the highest award that a club can bestow on a fellow member, for his humanitarian 

service to the community.  David Mitchell was awarded the Knights of the Blind Pyramid from the Lions 

Vision Center, Wilmer Institute for his dedication to Lions for the last 35 years by PDG Karl Gude, chair 

of the foundation.  David is serving for the 

fifth time as President.  Joan Carmine of 

Millsboro was inducted as a new Mem-

ber.  Officers for 2017-2018 are: President, 

David Mitchell, Secretary, Mary Lee Phillips, 

Treasurer, Bea Shockley, Tail Twister, Al-

berta Ryan, Directors, Everett Rust, Donald 

Ward, Ted Parker, and Janet McCarty.  All 

are residents of the Millsboro 

Area. 

Middletown  Lions 
 
 

On June 6 - We presented a Flag Program to 80 MOT Charter 

School Kindergarteners. Thanks to KL John, Lions Becky and Vicki 

for testing the children's knowledge of flag trivia. Guess who got 

the most votes for best liked participant of the        program? 

One student thought the Lion (aka Lion Carolyn) was a bear guess 

she will have to do more prowling and growling to   improve her 

image. All received a US flag and trivia booklet to take home.  

We collected 83 pairs of used eyeglasses, 20 sunglasses and 2 

children's eyeglasses during the month of May from our Middle-

town area locations... a total of 105 pairs of used eyeglasses. 

Based on their academic performance and community service activities two one-year $500 scholarships 

were presented to - Emily Crutchfield - Appoquinimick HS and Alexa Adams - Middletown HS. 

Bright colored cosmetic bags filled with trial size toiletry items (shampoo, deodorant, body lotion, tooth-

paste, toothbrush, etc.) were delivered to the Middletown High School nurse's office for female students 

in need, those in foster care, or those living in a friend/relative's home. 
 

Club Happenings 

Dave 

Mitchell Mitch 

Rogers 

New Lion 

Joan Carmine 



 

 

Capitol City Lions 
 

On May 6, the Capitol City Lions and friends completed a road clean-up 

and collected 13 bags of trash.  From left to right, Vickie Martin, Chad 

Martin, Lion Mary Ann Delgado, Luke Delgado, Lion James Cayz, Lion 

Melvin Nace, Lion Keo Khamone, Obden Delgado and Lion Bill Vidrine. 

Lion Denise Cayz was the driver and photographer. 

On 8 May, we delivered a wheelchair to an individual in need. 

Lion Warren Fairess was presented a plaque for his photo of a butter-

fly by International President Robert Corlew at the Multiple District 

22-D Convention in May.  Lion Warren’s entry has 

won at the club, District 22-D and at the Multiple 

District  levels.  It will now go up against all clubs world-

wide at the International Convention in  Chicago. 

(Left to right) PDG Ken Chew, and International           

President Robert Corlew presented a Lions Club            

International Foundation (LCIF) Superstar Award to 

King Lion Melvin Nace for his assistance in the LCIF 

Program at the  Multiple District 22-D Convention. 

We held a White Cane Fundraiser at the Camden Redners over the Memorial 

Day Weekend and  received over $1,000.00  donations from the public.  Also sold 74 car tickets. 
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Club Happenings 

New Castle Hundred Lions 

 

 Our Club is preparing for a combined Installation and Awards 

Night on June 26, 2017. PDG Jim Coverdale will be the guest 

speaker and the Installing Officer. 

The Club participated in New Castle’s Separation Day Parade 

(picture at right) which recognizes the separation of Delaware 

from Pennsylvania. The Club set up an information booth and solic-

ited funds for their Vision Projects. 

Lion Jason Casper presented the Club’s annual scholarship to 

Jacob Campbell, a Senior at William Penn High School. Jacob is 

the son of Lion Steven Campbell and has been named Valedictorian of his class. 

The Club has delivered 286 regular glasses and 13 sunglasses to the Delaware Sight Team. 

Laurel Lioness 

 

We have added 3 new members recently. 

Tuesday, July 4th the Laurel Parade will begin at 7:00 p.m.  - more details to follow  
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Club Happenings 

Milford Lions 

 

In honor of Armed Forces Day on Saturday, May 20th, a 

group of Milford Lions spent the morning cleaning up the 

Union Cemetery.  This is a community service that the club 

has performed a couple of times a year in recent history.  

Additionally, flags were placed at grave 

markers to commemorate the day.  

On June 8th, our 2017 Scholarship winners 

were recognized at  our dinner meeting.  

On June 10th we  assisted with the prepara-

tion and serving of a BBQ at the Veterans Home. 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Midway Lions 
 

The Midway Lions Charitable Foundation was able to award two $1,000 Thomas Coco scholarships to two 

very deserving seniors from Sussex Tech H.S. and Cape Henlopen H.S., due to the fund raising effort from 

the Governor’s ad book sales. 

We have raised $1350 so far selling car raffle tickets and the sales are going well.  

A ramp has been built for a Vietnam Veteran in Long Neck  

The Club voted to send $300 donation to Girl Scout 1482 in order to compete in Mind World.  

We will have our annual picnic on Sunday, June 25th  at Pinewater Farm. 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 

 

We held a White Cane Day at the Felton Royal Farms store in May and collected  

$432. 

On June 2, 3 & 4th we sold $$ for Scholars tickets to benefit our Scholarship 

Program at the Camden Redner’s. We sold  107 tickets and received about $200 

in donations. We have a few more places lined up to sell and will see how it goes. 

The prize is $500 cash! Want to buy a ticket? See any FSC member. 

Our scholarship recipients, Kelly Moyer and Cody Outten, and their parents will 

attend our June 19th dinner meeting. 

We have presented our three Moving Up Awards to Alexis Rowland at East, (pictured here),  De’Andre 

Armand at North and Jaequan Hardy at Central (no pictures available). They were each selected by their 

teachers as the one student in their grade to show the most improvement for the year in many areas. 

They each received a certificate and a $25 check. 

Our installation of new officers and Awards presentations will take place on June 19th. 



 

 

Dover Lions 

 

Lions Bruce and Ralph replaced the Lions Signs at the north and south ends of town.  The 
south sign was missing and the north sign had been bent by mowers.  The new Centennial 
Sign Decals were used on old signs to refresh them. 

This month we have sent out 7 eyeglass applications and approved 4 others.  So far this 
year we have spent over $1,600 for eyeglasses. 

We had 9 Lions who worked 58 hours at our May White Cane.  We collected $557 dollars in 
donations and sold some Crab Feast Tickets as well.  This year’s total for White Cane Donations is over 
$2,100, down some from previous years. 

Our Crab Feast Raffle tickets have been distributed to the members present.  We have dates scheduled 
for 6/23-25 and 6/30-7/1 at Redner’s Stores.  All members are encouraged to carry their tickets and sell, 
sell, sell! 

We awarded 2 $1,000 scholarships to Dover High School 2017 Graduates.  They, and their parents, have 
been invited to attend our June Dinner Meeting to receive their checks and certificates. 

Laurel Lions 
 

The final amount collected for Vision Days was $1562.33.  

Vision Screening  was completed on May 15, 16, and 17 at Dunbar Elementary. 

We worked the NASCAR Races again this Spring. 

The final total raised for our Fall Sports Program Book was $4566.71. 

The Laurel Leos have served at the Little League concession stand twice, will be .making a donation for the 

Camp for the Blind and are making personal hygiene bags and one Leo will be serving at the Camp. When 

serving at the Laurel Fire Hall, the Leos were asked to serve at another similar function for a donation of 

$150. Planning ahead, the Leos have asked the Town's permission to have the Lighting of the Tree and 

Movie Night this year. The Leos are also planning another Babysitting Service Night. Leos are going to 

continue their service and meetings through the Summer months. 
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Club Happenings 

POWER OF SERVICE 

Claymont Lions 

 

We hosted some of our Community Partners, who permit us to use their       

facilities with our fund-raising activities, at our dinner on June 7th.  

The Induction of Officers and Board members is scheduled for Wednesday, 

June 21 at the final dinner meeting of this Lion year. 

We recently collected food items for the Claymont Community Center for the 

last time of this lion year. We will begin again in September. 

We also took part in Claymont Green Day along with members of the Bellefonte 

Branch  Club.                                                                                                          

The 100th member of the Claymont Lions and latest addition to the Bellefonte Branch was inducted on 

June 7th. Lion David Melton is a dedicated volunteer who helped found the chess club at Bellevue Commu-

nity Center. He spends several hours a week helping to mentor the children who take part in the Lion spon-

sored program. 
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 On May 16th. KL John wrote the following announcement:  
 

Please let our members know that our LBLC member Lion Kathy Plumley 
received a great honor last night at the District 22D Multiple District 
Banquet. Kathy received a Presidential Medal from Lions International President Bob Corlew. 
Kathy was nominated for the award by District Governor Glenn Williams for her work as 
Membership Chair in our Club and also for all of her work on different committees at the District 
level. She has been a key player in helping the district through her participation in membership 
summits and the District Governor commended her for her willingness to work with other Lions in 
the district on membership promotion and growth. Her energy and commitment is felt beyond 
our club and throughout District 22D.  

Kathy is just one of 3 Lions from District 22D to be honored with the Presidential Medal at the 
Banquet.  

Congratulations to Kathy! We are proud of you!  

KL John  

Past District Governor Bill Scott is presented a Diamond James A. McCarty Fellowship 

by Delaware Lions Foundation President Don LeCates at his 88th birthday party on June 

3rd.  This recognition was given by the Delaware Lions Foundation and District 22-D in 

recognition of the invaluable contributions Lion Bill has given to his club, district, 

multiple district and Lions Clubs International over the years.  Also present were DLF 

board members, PCS BJ Ryder, Lion Jack Bauer, PCS Janet Bauer, PCT Janet Brown, and 

PDG Karl Gude. 
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Mary Casstelli              Sponsor: Susan Strawbridge               Claymont Lions Club 

Karen Cheeseman           Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Michelle L. Dobson         Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Joseph W. Dordell         Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

William Elkins               Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Shirllette N. Green        Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Shirley M. Ibrahimovic    Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Elisa G. King                Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Robert P. List              Sponsor: Harry Grandel                    Claymont Lions Club 

David Melton                Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                      Claymont Lions Club 

Hayat N. Omar-Hubert   Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

Heather L. Popo            Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

Gary Rauso                  Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

Patricia L. Reincke         Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

Ellis W. Rouse              Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

Lisa Sullivan                 Sponsor: Daniel Elkins                       Claymont Lions Club 

Markey White               Sponsor: Diane Kiefer                       Dover Lions Club 

Elizabeth Kelleher          Sponsor: Hseuh-Ming Lu                     Glasgow Lions Club 

Dina L. Marshall            Sponsor: Jayson Crouch                     Milford Lions Club 

Joan E. Carmine            Sponsor: Mary Lee Phillips                  Millsboro Lions Club 

  WELCOME 
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ENVIRONMENTAL NEWS 

 

As the District Environmental Chair, I would like to take this opportunity to thank the clubs that 

invited me to come to their meetings and talk about our environment.  It is great to see how Lions 

are already involved.  Keep up the good work, because every little thing we do together can make a 

difference.  I would like to encourage more Lions Clubs to participate in the Environmental Photo 

Contest next year. 

Congratulations to Lion Sheila Schieferstein for the wonderful job she has done with the District 

News Bulletin over the past three years.  Her dedication and hard work getting current 

information out to our District was truly appreciated. 

Lion Jack Bauer, 

Environmental Chairman 
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OPENING EYES 
 

 A huge thank you to the wonderful Lions (and family members) who volunteered at the Opening 

Eyes program. The weather was great and approximately 50 Athletes were screened. See you next 

year !           Lion  Ann Reiver 

DELAWARE LIONS SIGHT TEAM 

 

The DLST recently cleaned the storage unit in Milton. Glasses 

were selected for transport to the New Jersey Lions Eyeglass 

Recycling Center in Trenton and sun glasses were sorted into 

prescription, which will go to Dr. Rios, 

and non-prescription. Clubs need to do 

the presort at the club level as we had 

literally thousands of pairs to sort thru. It is not difficult to do, just hold 

the glasses up and see if there is any magnification to them, if so, they are 

prescription. Also, the DLST will no longer be taking eyeglasses in any bags; 

they tear and rip, causing glasses to fall out of them. All glasses need to be 

in a box, of any kind, marked with the type of glasses inside. Please separate the prescription 

glasses from the sunglasses and then separate the prescription sunglasses from the regular ones. 

This will greatly facilitate the processing and shipment of the glasses. The DLST thanks all clubs 

who have participated in this program; your efforts are helping other people to see, and that is why 

we are LIONS! 

 PCC Clyde Bragg 
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LEBDV 

 

Exciting things are happening at your Eye Bank. We are currently celebrating our 60th 

Anniversary. The first major event of this celebration was the 2nd Annual Cornea 

Recipient Luncheon. Next up will be  the Annual Meeting/Luncheon to be held on June 24 

at the Greenview Inn at Eastlyn Golf Course in Vineland, 

NJ. Reservation forms were sent to all Clubs or contact 

the Eye Bank at 800-743-6667. The Annual Gift of 

Sight Charity Golf Classic will be held on August 25, 

2017 at Woodcrest Country Club, Cherry Hill, NJ. Call 

the Eye Bank for reservation forms.  The Eye Bank 

News and Updates was recently sent to you. Check this 

out for much more information about your Eye Bank. 

There is a wonderful time line of the history of the Eye 

Bank. 

Lions 22-D Tailgate Party 

Please join the Claymont Lions Club and the rest of District 22-D Lions at the Annual Blue/

Gold All-Star Football Game.  Come by and say hello to District Governor Glenn Williams 

Place – University of Delaware Football Stadium parking lot in front of the Special Olympics 

Building 

Date – Saturday, June 17, 2017 

Time – 1 pm till … 

Menu – Grilled Hamburgers and Hotdogs, Chips, Condiments, Sodas and Water 

New Castle Hundred Lions Club will be putting up their canopy for our use 

PLEASE be sure and bring your own lawn chair!!!! 

This event is the last District Wide event for the Lion Year 

BE sure to come by and say hello to DG Glenn and other Lions of the District 

A BIG Thank You to the New Castle Hundred Lions Club for putting up and the use of their 

canopy  

Any questions PLEASE contact AA Ron Pierson at 302-983-3156 
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SIGN-UP AND BE AMONG THE FIRST 
TO GET MYLION™, OUR BRAND-NEW 

APP LAUNCHING JULY 2017.  

 

MyLion is the new must-have app that lets you serve, 
capture and share in the importance of being a Lion 

from your smartphone.  
 

With MyLion, you can:  
 

• Chat with Lions all over the world  

• Create and manage your service activities  

• Discover clubs and projects in your neck of the woods 

– or anywhere in the world  

• Get inspired, and share your projects, photos, and 

stories to inspire others  

• Earn badges and rewards for your service  

 

And much more!  

For questions, please contact MyLion@lionsclubs.org  
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ENJOY A FABULOUS NIGHT OUT AT THE 

BALTIMORE HORSESHOE CASINO FOR THE LIONS  

DISTRICT 22A SOCIAL ! 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 

have scheduled our First 

Quarter Auction for Saturday 

November 4, 2017. 

It will be held at the 

Frederica Senior Center and 

replaces our BINGO! More 

info to come later! 
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 Believe in the Power of Service  

POWER OF SERVICE 



 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

This is my last issue of the 22D Bulletin. I want to thank PDG Cheryl, PDG Jim and (almost) 

PDG Glenn, for giving me the opportunity to serve the District by being Bulletin Editor for the 

past 3 years. I have learned a lot about many of our fantastic 22D Lions clubs and met        

numerous amazing Lions through this endeavor !  

I would like to extend a HUGE thank you to the clubs and individual Lions who sent ads,    

paragraphs, newsletters, articles, publicity and  other information every month.  

Without all that wonderful information, the bulletin would not have existed !                                         

 It has been  GREAT fun   (most days)   at least until CRUNCH time !!!!!! 

                                          BE Sheila 
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We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

POWER OF SERVICE 

CORRECTION:  

The Leos pictured above were misnamed, by the Editor,           

in the May Issue. 

They are CAPE HENLOPEN LEOS !  

Please accept my apology ! 

BE Sheila 

  

Starting with the July 2017 Issue, Lion Gail Krebs will begin serving as 22D Bulletin Editor.  

Please send her your paragraphs, Club Bulletins, Ads or any information that you would like to 

be included in the July Issue, by the 15th of each month. 

                          Her e-mail for the bulletin is::  begailkrebs@gmail.com 


